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MEMO 

To: Finance & Operations Committee 

From: Dr. Madeline Negrón, Superintendent 

Date: November 14, 2023 

Re: Public Good Agreement 

 

Agreement with Public Good in the amount of $47,575.00 to design, develop and produce creative content 

for the 2023 Head Start Recruitment Campaign was submitted to F&O for the August 14, 2023 meeting but 

withdrawn after concern was raised about the contractor selection resulting from staff not utilizing the RFQ 

process; contractor was selected based on past performance.   

After the withdrawal, staff attempted to create an RFQ but discovered that all of the work had been 

completed. An internal investigation was conducted, which included a review of all invoices and emails, 

discussion with staff and the contractor. It was determined that: 

o Contractor performed service in good faith because she was not aware that the Agreement 

was not approved. She responded to staff requests for content drafts and materials due to the 

required timelines for completion of services.  

o Contractor worked for the District in the past and had applied through the RFP process last 

year for the Choice & Enrollment campaign, so she assumed the Agreement was approved.   

o Staff were under a tight deadline and assumed, that given past practice, they could proceed 

with services from this contractor. 

o Contractor is an approved vendor: she completed certification as a woman owned business 

through the City of New Haven and has been approved as a vendor. She is willing to 

participate in RFQ’s when presented or providing quotes as requested. She also understands 

that under no circumstance will she perform future services unless notified that she had an 

approved Agreement.  

 

Recommendations: 

1. Board Request: Recommend Approval of Agreement and pay the contractor for services rendered in 

good faith.  

 

2.  Superintendent Action:  

a. The department’s staff will participate in training to ensure compliance with future projects. 

b. Now that the City Charter revisions have been approved, the district will seek clarification from 

City Purchasing and update guidelines and internal policies to reflect those changes.  

c. Internal process for notifying contractors of Board action on Agreements will be outlined. 
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